
Navy Orders Ninth John Lewis-
Class  Fleet  Replenishment
Oiler 

***** 

ARLINGTON, Va. — The U.S. Navy has ordered construction of the
ninth fleet replenishment oiler of the new John Lewis class
for the Military Sealift Command. 

The Naval Sea Systems Command awarded to General Dynamics
National Steel and Shipbuilding Co., San Diego, California, a
$736 million contract modification for the detail design and
construction of T-AO 213. Work is expected to be completed by
March  2028,  the  Department  of  Defense  said  in  a  May  22
announcement. 

NASSCO delivered the lead ship of the class, USNS John Lewis
(T-AO 205), in 2022, the first of six ordered under a 2016
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contract.  Two  more  were  ordered  under  a  2022  contract
modification, with an option for a third. That option was
exercised with the contract award T-AO 213.  

Five ships of the class currently are under construction:
Harvey Milk (T-AO 206), which will be delivered this year;
Earl Warren (T-AO 207); Robert F. Kennedy (T-AO 208); Lucy
Stone (T-AO 209); and Sojourner Truth (T-AO 210). Future ships
include Thurgood Marshall (T-AO 211) and Ruth Bader Ginsburg
(T-AO 212). The Navy plans to procure a total of 20 ships of
the class.  

The John Lewis class is replacing the Henry J. Kaiser class of
fleet replenishment oilers. The new ships can carry 57,000
barrels of oil as well as some dry cargo and frozen stores.
They can operate at 20 knots.  


